                                      

Dear Parents,

Welcome back. I hope you all had a great summer holiday.  The children have already settled in really well and are being introduced to their new class routines.

· Punctuality

Every morning the children will have an activity to complete to help them with their spelling and vocabulary learning.  Please try to make sure they are on time for morning registration so they can begin their learning as soon as they arrive. We register at 8.55 am.  

· Absences

Please remember to inform the school if your child is absent from school by ringing the office.

· Dates for your diary

Parent information meetings – Monday 11th September 2017 at 2:30pm.  This will be an opportunity to ask any questions you may have about school and an explanation of how things will be organised in your child’s ne class.  

Parent consultations – Monday 16th October in the afternoon and Tuesday 17th October in the evening.
Class Worship – Wednesday 8th November at 9:15am
· Reading
Please hear your child read at least three times a week and remember to comment in the reading records. Encourage the children to write comments too.
The children can change their books as often as they like but please check they understand what they are reading and can retell the story in the correct order. Take the time to talk to your child about the meaning of words and alternative words that could be used.  Discuss the characters and the setting and check that they have understood what they have read by asking questions.  They have been given a colour coded basket to choose books from. Please hand in reading record books every Friday and make sure the reading record book is at school daily. 

· Phonics/Spellings/Basic skills
The children should be familiar with all letter sounds by the time they begin Year 3 and spell a wide variety of basic spellings. The Year 3 children will therefore have three basic skills lessons every week to consolidate alternative ways of spelling the same sounds and to develop grammar and punctuation. They will also be learning different spelling patterns by adding –ing, -ed, -le, using prefixes and suffixes. Spellings will be sent home on Mondays and spelling tests will take place the following Monday.  The weekly spellings will be displayed on the Spelling learning wall (cupboard door).  
· Learn-Its and Maths
The children will bring home a yellow notebook with Learn-Its in. This term the focus for Y3 will be learning their 3 times table but also learning to write their numbers in words would be useful too. Spring term the focus will be learning the 4 times table and in the Summer term the 9 times table.
If the children talk about CLIC, this is our basic skills maths sessions. CLIC stands for Counting, Learn-its, It’s nothing new and Calculations.  The objectives for CLIC are displayed on the CLIC learning wall (cupboard door).
· Homework
Homework will be given in a variety of ways, sometimes recorded, sometimes verbal to encourage their communication skills and sometimes they may be given a project to work on. Please hand in their homework on a Wednesday in the blue box labelled homework at the front of the classroom.  I will hand out homework on a Friday.
· PE Kits and Uniforms
Please make sure that a PE kit is at school every day as sometimes the timetable can change. The children need warmer PE clothes and outside sports shoes as we do try to get outside as often as possible. Please make sure everything is named. Swimming will be taking place in Spring Term 2017. This half term PE will be on Mondays and Thursdays.  
· Additional Class arrangements

We will have French with Mrs. Mortimer every Monday. 

· After school clubs
There are a range of clubs throughout the year.  This year there will be rugby, gymnastics and NUFC (please note that this will not always have a football theme) running throughout the year as well as additional clubs which will be listed on the clubs letters. Acorns will continue to have a themed night each day of the week.  Please let us know if your child is not going to attend a club, so that a place can be allocated to another on the waiting list.

· Developing Independence.

The children should be responsible for taking home letters, handing them to you, changing reading books, handing in reading records and homework, putting snacks in drawers to name a few examples. Another way to create greater independence would be to let the children come into class on their own.
· Snacks and Drinks

Snacks can be fruit, healthy cereal bars and plain biscuits. Please avoid chocolate covered snacks and anything with nuts. Year 3 children do not receive free fruit so a snack would help to stop the “hunger gremlins”. Please send in water bottles as our classroom gets very, very hot!!!  Could I take the opportunity to remind you that as a healthy school, we only allow plain water in their classroom water bottles.  They can change their water at the water fountain every day and we will send their bottles home on a Friday for a wash.  
· Classroom help

If anyone would like to help in class at any time please let me know.
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Topics / Learning Themes
This half term the children will be learning about their class country, France and in art will look at famous French artists.  They will learn their French vocabulary through the human body parts.  They will be learning about Animals Including Humans in science, looking at changes and healthy lifestyle choices.  In P.E. they will be doing gymnastics and multi skills.  The learning walls will show what the children will be learning in Maths and English each week.  We will begin with Number and Place Value then go onto Addition and Subtraction in Maths.  We shall be looking at How to Use a Dictionary and Thesaurus, Recounts and Stories with Familiar Settings in English.  Our R.E. topic will be Women from the Old Testament. 
Thank you.
Nicola Foy
